
         Welcome!  
The entire KIBS team welcomes all families - new and “old” - to the new 
kindergarten and school year. We wish you all a great start! 

This year's summer festival took place in the school playground as a 
prelude to this school year and - luckily - in summery temperatures. The 
proceeds from the raffle and the auction will be used to furnish our new 
sports hall. Many thanks for the contributions and a special thank you to 
our Summer Festival Organisational Committee and all participants for 
their help and support, it was a wonderful party! 

We are very excited about our new three Year One classes, with a total of 
51 students, who we have enrolled at KIBS. We are also very happy about 
the increase of students in the secondary school with a new Year Five class 
which has 21 students.  In the Year One classes we still have some room 
for children who need a school place in the next school term. We have 
been able to organise the additional space requirements for the now three 
form entry primary school by relocating the vocational school 
“Sozialassistenz” from the 2nd floor. In addition, the last construction 
phase on the 2nd floor has now been completed and we have been able to 
move into additional rooms.  

Since the 1st floor became too cramped, our three Year Four classes 
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Book Fair    
Our first Book Fair this 
school year will take 
place on September 
10th. Have fun 
browsing!  

BJJ at the summer 
festival   
We were so impressed 
by the  training 
examples that were 
demonstrated by the 
BJJ Club at the 
summer festival. A 
fantastic show, many 
thanks again to all who 
participated.  



moved to the 2nd floor and received very nice, newly furnished classrooms there. The furniture for 
our multifunctional room has been ordered, but there is a delay in the expected delivery and we hope 
that the furniture will be delivered within the next 4 weeks. Many thanks to everyone for the patience 
required and other circumstances that a construction site sometimes unfortunately brings with it. But 
it was worth it - have a look at the next opportunity you get! 

School uniform - Sport  

The school uniform is compulsory at KIBS, including sportswear. All pupils must wear the white KIBS 
Sports T-shirt, they then have the choice of shorts, leggings or track suit bottoms for sports lessons. 
Please make sure that your child is prepared and properly dressed for physical education. Our 
sportswear can be ordered via "Dress for school", you will find the link on our school’s website.  

And last but not least, an important message for all parents of schoolchildren regarding sick leave: 
From now on, please only use the telephone number 0511 / 220089 224 to report your child’s 
sickness. An answering machine will record your message on this number, only this way we can 
guarantee that the teachers will be informed in time about your child’s absence.  
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Important dates:  

Photographer: 2nd - 9th September (KiTa, Primary, Secondary)  
Book Fair: 10th September  

Screening Speech Therapy: 30. September und 1. Oktober  
Screening Ergotherapy: 2. Oktober  

Attention:  
Please only use the following telephone number:  

0511 220089 224



Primary School  
Our new Year One classes have already settled in well! In the first assembly the three classes could 
already prove their impressive ability to concentrate - together we celebrated the first star students of 
this school year! 

Since the primary school is now "fully grown" with the start of this school year, we decided to 
introduce names for all twelve classes. The students of the respective classes will plan their own 
assembly about their animal and their adjective this year. We are looking forward to the creative ideas 
we will get to admire! Our teachers have already started decorating their classroom doors with the 
new names:  
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Secondary  

Welcome to the Secondary, class 5P! On August 15th, we enrolled 21 students in our Secondary! 

The Secondary has 116 students this school year and starts with the A Levels for the first time! 

!  !  
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Kindergarten  
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The children from the Tiny Tigers and 
Little Lions were able to welcome the 
first new little “big” ones during the 
Holiday Program. Now it's time to get 
to know everything.  
The "old" children support the 
"smaller" children in their new 
challenges and want to be great role 
models for them. 

In the kindergarten it has been very exciting! Each child left their old group and jumped into their new 
group. The children are now very proud to be even more grown up and a part of their new group. Due to 
the beautiful weather, the kindergarten children were outdoors a lot and enjoyed the sun. There were also 
a lot of interesting offers for the children to get on with inside playing and learning.  

We congratulate our new parent representatives and look forward to a good cooperation. 

Our lantern festival will take place as planned on 08th November 2019 at 4:30pm in our kindergarten. We 
are looking forward to seeing you there. 

We wish all of you a nice and successful kindergarten year. 
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